
 
 

 

 

 

 

January 5, 2022 

 

Dear Lions Gate Community Members, 

We hope you are having a good start to the New Year! 

We have been notified that the following staff members and residents have tested positive 
for COVID-19 today: 

   1 Administrative staff member who is partially vaccinated  

  1 Environmental Service staff member who is vaccinated with a booster 

1 Nursing staff member who is vaccinated with a booster 

1 Therapy staff member who is vaccinated 

2 Independent Living residents 

 Per the new CMS regulations, visitation will not  be paused at this time.  We will be COVID-
19 testing the residents and staff members who came into contact with the positive staff 
and/or residents today and again next week.  

We continue to monitor NJ COVID-19 Activity Level Index (CALI).  The CALI has increased 
ÔÏ Ȱ(ÉÇÈȾ6ÅÒÙ (ÉÇÈȱ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÇÉÏÎȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏ ÎÏÔ ÌÅÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÕÁÒÄ ÄÏ×ÎȦ  You should 
remain vigilant and regardless of vaccination status, please wear a mask in common 
areas, wash/sanitize your hands and practice social d istancing.   
 

We have been and will continue to screen all of our employees, vendors, guests upon entry 
into the facility.  We continue to provide employees and residents with proper PPE and 
have sufficient supply to continue to do so.   

 



  

 
DINING 
 
If you are ordering a meal to be picked up or delivered to your apartment, the order 
needs to be placed no later than 3:00 pm .  Recently, we have been receiving orders 
during the dinner service and it is difficult to stop and fill the order while the dining 
room is open.  Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.   
 
If you are not feeling well and are experiencing a cough, headache, stomachache, 
nausea, fever, chills, sneezing, or generally not feeling well, we ask that you please 
refrain from coming to the dining room. Instead, please consider ordering your 
meal to be delivered to your apartment. We recommend that you reach out to the 
Wellness Center if you are not feeling well.   
 
Guests are NOT permitted to eat in the dining room or bistro.   Guests are permitted to 
order food from either venue, but must consume the food in your apartment or outside. 
 
All seating is open seating and will be based on a 1st come 1st served basis.  Seating begins 
at 4:30pm and ends at 6pm.  We ask that you limit table time to 90 minutes.  
 
PRECAUTIONS 
 
If you have an aide please remember to wear a mask at all times.  Please insist that the 
aide (or unvaccinated visitor) wear a mask when inside your apartment.   
 
PRIVATE AIDES 
 
The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid (CMS) announced their  updated vaccination 
mandate.  All staff members, private duty aides, volunteers, and anyone providing 
direct care to the residents needs to have at least one dose of a COVID-19 vaccine by 
January 27, 2022.  If someone does not have at least one dose of a two-step vaccine 
or the Janssen single dose by 1/27/2022, they will not be allowed to provide care in 
the Community.  All staff members, private duty aides, volunteers, and anyone 
providing direct care to the residents are required to be fully vaccinated by 
Februar y 26, 2022.  This means that the second dose of a two -step series must be 
completed by this date.  If the series is not completed by this date,  they will not be 
allowed to provide care in the Community.  Proof of vaccination is required upon 
entry into the  Community.   
 
 
 


